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Campus Spotlight
FARROW MANOR CAMPUS MEETS SPECIFIC NEED
In an effort to protect BCV children
and staff, The Baptist Children’s Village 
leadership made the difficult decision 
in March to temporarily suspend new 
admissions.  Since then BCV staff 
have longed to open their hearts to new 
children.  Today we know much more about 
coronavirus and have had time to develop 
a plan that allows us to both protect current 
BCV children and staff and safely admit 
new children in need of our services.  

Staff at our Farrow Manor Campus in 
Independence has agreed to serve as 
a quarantine campus and have helped 
develop protocols that allow for safe 
integration into the larger BCV population.  
These protocols include a two-week 
quarantine for all new residents on the 
Farrow Manor Campus before they are 
transferred to their campus.  During that 
quarantine time, staff will help children with 

distance learning in the appropriate school 
district so they can keep up with their 
schoolwork.  

While the BCV Admissions Committee 
has incorporated new safety guidelines 
into their admissions process, the sacrifi ce 
and diligence of staff on our Farrow Manor 
Campus means we can reach out to children 
and families in our state more quickly, and do 
so safely for all involved.  

The Farrow Manor Campus is named for 
Miss Ada Farrow, affectionately known as 
Miss Ada, who was the original donor of this 
rural campus.  Farrow Manor was added 
to The Baptist Children’s Village ministry in 
1975.  Since we admitted the fi rst child to that 
campus in September of that year, God has 
used the staff and the surrounding community 
to reach hundreds of children and families 
with the gospel.  Today they continue to be a 
vital part of the ministry. 

https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/


Iron Sharpens Iron
For years The Baptist Children’s Village 
has enjoyed a collaborative relationship 
with sister agencies throughout our state 
and country.  Strong leadership has been 
strengthened all the more with the sharing 
of ideas and information.  Today BCV 
policies, programs and staff continue to 
benefit from relationships with coalitions and 
like-minded agencies.  Executive Director 
Sean Milner currently serves as Vice 
President on two organizational boards, and 
on the legislative committee for another 
organization that advocates for excellence in 
residential childcare. 

The Baptist Coalition for Children and Families 
(BCCF) is a network of Christian organizations. 
According to their website their purpose is to 
“strengthen its members and their respective 
organizations through leadership development, 
dynamic relationships, education and 
advocacy.” 

The stated purpose of the second such 
board on which Milner serves is, “to speak 
with a unified voice to enhance the quality of 
life of Mississippi’s children in out-of-home 
care and their families through services of 
advocacy, education and empowerment.  
Mississippi Association of Child Care 
Agencies, Inc. (MACCA) is made up of 
non-profit residential childcare agencies in 
Mississippi. 

The Baptist Children’s Village serves 
children and families throughout 
Mississippi, but the lives of those clients 
are enhanced through our relationship with 
national organizations like CORE (Coalition 
of Residential Excellence).  We share 
their belief that “Two are better than one 
because they have a good return for their 

labor.” This Ecclesiastes truth reinforces 
the value of collaboration among believers 
and ministries with shared responsibilities 
to rescue hurting children. 

Involvement in these statewide and 
national organizations allows for iron to 
sharpen iron and promotes excellence in 
residential childcare.  

Another significant value in these 
relationships is our ability to collectively 
represent a unified voice in advocating 
for the needs of children and families 
from hard places on things like legislative 
issues that carry the potential to impact 
residential childcare.  HR Bill 8443 – 
Cottage Homes Investing in the lives of 
Dependent Children (CHILD) Act, recently 
introduced by Florida Representatives Neal 
Dunn, M.D. and Alcee L. Hastings, would 
legislatively establish the cottage home 
model as a resource for at-risk children and 
families throughout the nation.  A strong 
coordinated effort to pass this bill will be 
required, so The Baptist Children’s Village 
is grateful to be in the fight with such an 
army of collaborators.

In 2019 Milner worked with the Mississippi 
Center for Public Policy, MACCA, legislators 
and other advocates to pass the Children’s 
Promise Act (HB 1613). The Children’s 
Promise Act gave donors the ability to give 
to The BCV a part of the monies they would 
have normally had to pay to the state in 
income taxes.  This was a win-win for both 
the agencies like The Baptist Children’s 
Village and donors. We are looking forward 
to more legislative victories like this one.

Psalm 69:13 says,
“But as for me, my prayer is to you, O 
Lord.  At an acceptable time, O God, 
in the abundance of your steadfast 
love answer me in your saving 
faithfulness.“ 

Our prayers are to the Lord who 
can accomplish more than we can 
imagine.  Join us in praying for God to 
accomplish much in the lives of at-risk 
children and families, and to do so in 
His perfect time.

Milner, John Morgan Hughes and staff with MACCA Board Members at Mississippi State Capitol

https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/partnerships


Staff Spotlight
Bill and Peggy Tate will soon celebrate 25 
years in ministry at The Baptist Children’s 
Village.  Bill had previously served as pastor 
in Mississippi and Peggy has always served 
alongside him with children’s ministries.  
Their lives together have consistently been 
about service to others.  Bill and Peggy both 
grew up in New Albany, Mississippi, met at 
Northside Baptist Church and married in 
December of 1978.  Bill was ordained to the 
ministry in 1985 in Ingram Baptist Church 
in Baldwyn.  He completed several Bible 
classes through Blue Mountain College 
to help prepare him for the pastorate. 
The couple has served together in north 
Mississippi most of their lives, including as 
houseparents, maintenance director and 
secretary on two BCV campuses.

Today Bill is the Campus Director at the 
Farrow Manor Campus in Independence; 
and the Reedy Acres Campus in Water 
Valley.  Peggy continues to serve alongside 
her husband as secretary for the Farrow 
Manor Campus.  As I talked with them over 
lunch recently, the memories came flooding 
back as they recalled story after story of 
children whom they have influenced over 
the last 25 years.  One such memory was of 
their early days as houseparents of young 
children.  Before bedtime each evening, 
they shared Bible stories with those in their 

care.  They would then pray with each one 
individually—Bill with the boys and Peggy 
with the girls.  Both recall what a sweet time 
this was in their ministry.  They were able 
to witness first-hand the power of prayer for 
the children.  

The term, “Jack of all trades,” comes to mind 
when reflecting on how God prepared Bill for 
his ministry at the BCV.  He has worked as 
a pastor, a welder, a police officer, an EMT, 
and a sheet metal fabricator.  His father 
taught him electrical and plumbing skills.  He 
later received his Associate degree in HVAC 
from Northwest Community College.   

Though you might look at Bill’s resume 
and consider him to be highly skilled, 
he was hesitant to accept the offer to fill 
the Campus Director position, feeling 
inadequate for the task.  He vividly recalls 
the combination of God’s direction, staff 
encouragement, and insistence from his 
mother, that eventually led him to accept 
the task.  The days have often been 
long and the job a challenging one filled 
with overwhelming joys and excruciating 
heartache; but God’s plan is a perfect one; 
and His grace and provision is sufficient 
for the journey.  They continue even today 
to seek how the Lord will use them in His 
service.

Join the effort on
TUESDAY, 

DECEMBER 1, 2020
Click to Give—Click to Share

• Decide ahead of time to
participate

• Pray for success of
campaign

• Look for the BCV social
media posts

• Follow the link to GIVE
• Share and ask your friends

to do the same
• Share the BCV updates

throughout the day
• Celebrate the lives

changed and all the
generosity

If you aren’t on social media...
• Give on BCV website
• Request information to

share via email
• Share with friends through

email
• Check BCV website

throughout the day to
celebrate results

https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/give
https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/
https://www.facebook.com/thebaptistchildrensvillage
https://www.facebook.com/thebaptistchildrensvillage


IN HONOR OF
Mr. and Mrs. Randolph Dillard

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel (Dianne) Smith
Deedra Fontana

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Read, Sr.
Mrs. Laura James

Christina H. Nelson
Rev. and Mrs. Richard Jennings

Delta Baptist Church
Cait May

Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. May
Mr. Tim McWilliams

Mrs. Celeste Hickman
Ms. Miranda Leonard
Mr. Tom Prather

Mrs. Sally Miller
Theodore Miller

IN MEMORY OF
Mrs. Edwinta Albritton

Mr. and Mrs. Bill (Phyllis) Lambert
Mrs. Audria Beatrice Gibson Alderman

Ms. Kathleen Shackelford
Mr. Kenneth Allred

Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton
Mrs. Esther Ruth Amos

Mr. and Mrs. Billy (Mary) Pannell
Patricia Anderson

Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair
Mr. Donald Applewhite

Mr. and Mrs. Percy (Hilda) Peeler
Mr. Billy Armstrong

Antioch Baptist Church
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Amy) Finkelberg
Mr. and Mrs. Billy (Mary) Pannell

Mr. Sandy Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Bettie) Bishop

Edith Atwell
Mr. and Mrs. Brian W. Manning

Pullen Avant
Mrs. Nay B. Reed

Karlan Bagley
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair

Mr. Elder Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair

Mrs. Mae Balentine
Supper Club
Linda & David
June & Paul
Emily & Jim,
Pam & Mike
Vanessa & Donnie
 Brenda

Thompson and Lillie Mae Barlow
Mrs. Dorothy Walker

Mrs. Ellene Barnes
Dianne Hathorn and Family

Gwendolynn H. Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Ann) Smothers

Mrs. Donna Marie Bass
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Dee) Lindley

W. D. Beach
Mrs. Marjorie Gladden

Mr. Charles Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Mrs. Virginia Brinson Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Bill (Marilyn) Sirmon

Mr. Buddy Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mrs. Donna Blackburn
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan

W. P. Black
Mrs. Marjorie Gladden

Rev. and Mrs. Joe (Hilda) Blackwell
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Mr. Ricky Blakeney
Tony Rogers Family

Dr. & Mrs. Darrell Blaylock
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Janet Blunt
Trinity Baptist Church

Mrs. Jacqueline Boatner
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne (Jeanette) Hall

Billie Bonner
Mr. and Mrs. Jay (Talitha) Bennett

Rev. Hugh P. Boswell
The Clark Family

Mr. Jerry Bounds
Mr. and Mrs. David Anderson

Mr. Steve Bounds
Trinity Baptist Church

Mrs. Sandra Hudnall Bounds
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan
Mrs. J. W. Young, Jr.

Mrs. Beverly Boyette
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Mrs. Mary Ann Boykin
Pine Forest Baptist Church

Mr. Oscar Bradley, Jr.
Linda, Jessica, and Kassidy Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Revette

Mrs. Mildred Branson
Dr. and Mrs. Jerry M. Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Royston

Mr. Barry Bratton
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Owens

Kelcei Breland
Bethel Baptist Church
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel (Dianne) Smith

Mrs. Marilyn Brewer
Mrs. Rex (Nell) Cowart

Mrs. Elizabeth Polk Brinson
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Polk, Jr.

Ms. Mary June Brister
Terry’s Creek Baptist Church

Ms. Faye G. Britt
Ms. Deborah Y. Snider

Janice Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan

Anthony “Tony” Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Larry P. (Rosemary) 
Franklin

Mr. Noel Benny Buckley
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Dale, Jr.

Mrs. Jahazel Buckley
Mr. Ted Buckley

Mr. Jerry Burgess
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mrs. Stacy Burns
Richard and Tony Rogers

Donald Butler
Mrs. Wilda L. Butler

Mr. David Butler
Ms. Mary Lou Lott

Mr. Jimmy Marshall Byrd
Daniel, Dianne, & Alissa Smith

Mr. Marshall Byrd
Senior Men’s Sunday School Class, 
Bethel Baptist Church

Bryant Cain
Class of 1960 Reunion

Michael Cain
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Alicia Powell) 
Burnett

Mrs. Christeen Callahan
The D. Myrick Family
Mr. and Mrs. Carl (Eunice) Woolery

Mrs. Betty Carlisle
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Elaine) Cuevas
Judy Hull
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry L. Powell
Ruth & Cheer Sunday School Class, 
Juniper Grove Baptist Church
Ms. Betty V. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel (Dianne) Smith

Ada Carter
Ms. Jo Anna Rivers
Trinity Baptist Church

Mary Alice Cates
Mrs. Brenda Dean

BCV Tribute Gifts
August – October 2020
Every Christmas, families memorialize and honor family members and special friends with a gift to The Baptist Children’s Village.  Small 
groups honor teachers and the special people in their lives.  For each tribute gift received, a personal letter is sent to the honoree informing 
them of the gift given in their honor.  Family members are informed of a gift given in memory of their loved one.  The BCV has for years 
published a list of honor and memorial gifts on “The Village View” page of The Baptist Record.  You may be aware The Baptist Record is 
now only publishing digital issues.  In light of that decision, the BCV is herein publishing the list of honorees and donors.  The BCV is grateful 
to the many thoughtful donors who pay tribute to the special people in their lives.  Give a Tribute gift to honor or memorialize family 
members or friends this holiday season with a gift to The Baptist Children’s Village. 

https://www.facebook.com/thebaptistchildrensvillage
http://bcv.convio.net/site/Donation2?df_id=1703&mfc_pref=T&1703.donation=form1


Mr. Maurice Chambliss 
Mrs. Janice L. Haddox

Mrs. Billie Chapman 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Paula Chapman 
Pennington & Trim Alarm Services, Inc.

Mr. Jack Childress 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Bonnie) 
Hollingsworth

Mrs. Betty Chin 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mrs. Wanda Chrestman 
Mrs. Patsy Fosberg 
Mr. and Mrs. James Foy 
June Galloway 
Andy Graves 
Gregory Construction 
Cathy L King 
Ms. Elaine Moser 
Mr. Paul Thomas

Mrs. Ila Long Clayton 
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby (Iris) Mathews 
Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Montague

Mrs. Barbara Cleveland 
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Farmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Gale Farmer

Bro. R. D. Cline 
Mrs. Dian Long 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Ann) Smothers

Frank Lee Coleman 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Mrs. Cristina Collins 
Mr. and Ms. Larry (Sandi) Oakes

Mrs. Faye Collins 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill (Doris) West

Mrs. Jean Conerly 
Mrs. Janice L. Haddox

George Wilson “Will” Conway 
Mr. Andy Oakes

Mr. Joe Hance Cooley 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Bettie) Bishop

Mr. Charles Courtney 
Mrs. Mary Sue Hankins

Sybil Coward 
Ms. Patricia Triplett

Mr. William Cox 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Henry M. (Buddy) Craig 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Ann) Smothers

Mr. Steve Craig 
Mr. Charles E. Mendrop

Mr. John Cranford 
Stanton Baptist Church

Mr. and Mrs. Joe T. (Jessie) Crawford 
The Evely Freeman Family 
The Jeffery Freeman Family 
Keith Freeman Family 
Mrs. Heidi C. Cupstid‑Bader 
Mr. Randall Dong 
Mr. and Mrs. Lamar (Donna) Gordon 
Drs. David and Ruby Joe 
Ridgeland High School Courtesy Fund 
La Shondra Tyner 
Ms. Jana P. Weaver

Mr. Sam Crawson 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel (Shirley) Hale

Mrs. Kathryn Crump 
Mrs. Sylvia Vowell

Bro. Randy Cuchens 
Branch Baptist Church

Mr. Charles W. Cullum 
Mr. and Mrs. L. M. Collins

Mrs. Geraldine Cunningham 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Gail) Bruton 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Destin F. Currie 
Mrs. Brenda Dean

Rita Daniels 
Doras Class, Clear Creek Baptist Church

Mr. Tommy Davidson 
Pheba Baptist Church

Betty Davis 
Lynn Wood

Mary Ruth Davis 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan

Mrs. Ocea Rae Davis 
Faithful Workers Sunday School Class, 
Salem Baptist Church

Mrs. Cheryl Denson 
Branch Baptist Church

Mr. Pat Dickerson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Carol) Brents

Mrs. Bobbie Jean Dickey 
Mickey and Gwen Aldridge 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike (Diane) Hendrix 
Mrs. Louvene Linder 
Ms. Jean W. Polk 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Roberts 
Mr. and Mrs. Tripp Thomas

Ms. Mary Alice Ditsworth 
Arlington Baptist Church

Mr. Sterling Doolittle 
Lynn and Debbie (West) Gregg,  
Mike West

Mrs. O. D. Dowdy 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel (Shirley) Hale

Corrine Dropkin 
Mrs. and Mr. Wanda Bricker

Brookie Duett 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Billie Marie) Rushing

Bro. Lamar Duke 
Bro. Reggie and Tammy Bridges

Jackson Dunkley 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Mr. Warren Dykes 
Ms. Lisa D. Wells

Mrs. Libby Dykes 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Bettie) Bishop

Edwinna Edwards 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank (Sandra) Crosthwait

Mrs. Shirley Emmons 
James White

Mrs. Geneva England 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike (Kathy) Nipper

Malcolm Ervin 
Trinity Baptist Church

Harold Farlow 
Mr. Albert E. Garner

Mr. Bill Farrar 
Mrs. Dot G. Griffin 
Kolola Springs Baptist Church

Mr. Michael Farrell, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Polk, Jr.

Cecil Ferrell 
Ann Marie & Leianne Loveless

Mrs. Ruth Finley 
Dorcas Class, Clear Creek Baptist 
Church

Watson Touchstone Fisher 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian W. Manning

Mrs. Allene Fitts 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Jarod Fleming 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair



Mrs. Eloise Fleming 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Mosley

Iva Lou Hill Flowers 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank (Sandra) Crosthwait

Mrs. Mittie Lee Ford 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Mr. Harry L. Foster 
Stanton Baptist Church

Mr. Paul Foster 
Stanton Baptist Church

Mr. John D. Frazier 
Ms. Carole Byram

Mr. Michael Frazier 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Dorothy Fulks 
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby (Iris) Mathews

Mr. Hubert Gann 
Ms. Linda K. Spencer 
Sarah Swanson and Jim Swanson

Mr. Fox Garner 
Mr. Albert E. Garner

Mr. Jimmy Gaskin 
Mr. and Mrs. David White

Mr. Jack Gaughf 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew

Mary Burris Johnston Gill 
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Sanders

Mary Elizabeth Gilmore 
Tinsley Baptist Church

Mr. Tate Glasco 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Bruton 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan 
Maury McCord

Mr. Tom Gore 
Mr. and Mrs. Byron (Cathy) Kyle

Mr. Ronald Goss 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Mrs. Mary Ann Lowry Graves 
Mrs. Amanda Burleigh 
Mrs. Patsy Eames and Mr. &  
Mrs. David Eames 
Ms. Lana Foster 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis (Cindy) Guthrie 
Ms. Maxine Hadskey 
Mr. and Mrs. Billy (Gene) Havard 
Ms. Darlene R. McGill 
Mrs. Earlyn M. Mullins 
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Mullins 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul (Nita) Nosser 
Mr. and Mrs. William Y. Quisenberry

Wydell W. Gray 
The Scott D. Myrick Family

Mr. Glenn Green 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton 
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Polk, Jr.

Mrs. Cathy Pettway Greenwald 
Mr. and Mrs. Victor (Mary) Simmons 
Mary Pettway Simmons and Family

Mrs. Bea Greer 
Ms. Maxine S. Brock

Mrs. Evelyn Grice 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Paul Griffing 
Melzana Fuller

Mrs. Vickie Davis Guiterrez 
Sallie Marie Riley, Eva Jean, and Johnny

Mr. Lester Haddox 
Mrs. Janice L. Haddox

Mr. Johnny Hall 
Tuscola Baptist Church

Mrs. Dolly Hall 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mrs. Earline Hall 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Ms. Jo Ann Hamric 
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Simmons

Mr. Ken Harbour 
Mrs. John E. Miller

Jimmy Hardy 
Ms. Faye P. Bledsoe

Mr. Drew Harrington 
Mr. and Mrs. Jackie (Carolyn) Wooley

Joey Hawkins 
Ms. Sara Fillingame

Mr. Mark Hayden 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel (Dianne) Smith

Anita Hayes 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair

Mrs. Lisa Hughes Headrick 
Ms. Judy H. Lacy

Mr. Sammy Hearn 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Mr. Timothy Hearn 
Mr. and Mrs. Billy (Ethel) Whitten

Hannah Knight Henderson 
Mrs. Estelle H. Strawbridge

Ms. Rita Hendricks 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Filgo

Mr. Joe Heranney 
Mr. Charles W. Holmes

Mrs. Catherine Heranney 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Bonnie) 
Hollingsworth

Mr. Jimmy Dale Herbison 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Lofton

Mr. Rodney Herndon 
Mr. Michael L. Filgo

Rev. Higdon Herrington 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett 
Crossroads Family Medicine Staff 
Margaret Hargett and Family 
Mr. Lester Herrington 
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Thornton

Mrs. Rachel Hester 
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse R. Johnson

Ms. Loyce T. Holder 
Ms. Kim R. Keyes

Ms. Wendy Champion Hood 
Mr. and Mrs. Terry E. Champion

Mr. Kenny Horton 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Bonnie) 
Hollingsworth

Mr. John David Howell 
Mr. and Mrs. Krandall (Winnie Len) Howell

Mrs. Joyce Howell 
Dr. and Mrs. James W. Lewis

Mrs. Betty Sue Hoyle 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

BCV Tribute Gifts (continued)



Mr. Max Huey
Mr. and Mrs. Herbie (Virginia) Clearman

Mr. William Hutcherson, Jr.
Southern Foot Care, Inc.

Mrs. Brenda Hutchinson
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby (Iris) Mathews

Mr. Pat Ingram
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Heath

Mr. Clayton James
Ms. Brenda Dosher

Mrs. Mary Jarrell
Mr. Lamont Jarrell

Mrs. Tommie Lee Jett
Mrs. Janice L. Haddox

Ms. Frances Jett
Robert & Carolyn Sullivan
Nina Welch
Ronnie & Janet McNair

Janice Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Josh (Bettye) Morris

Mr. Carter Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair

Mr. Gerald “Joe” Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Mrs. Ruthie Jones
Alton K. Vandevender
Bruce Vandevender & Family
Sandy McRaney & Family

Mr. Howard Jue
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Ms. Frances Kelly
Ann Lott Denton
Mary Lou Lott

Mrs. Norma Kelsey
Mrs. Estelle C. Cooper
Mrs. Linda Perkins

Mr. James Edward Killebrew
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Pam) Gnemi

Mr. John King
Ms. June E. Lofton

Kendle Hayden Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. Larry P. (Rosemary) Franklin

Mr. Joseph Kisner
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Steve Kirkland
Arlington Baptist Church

Mrs. Lillian Kyle
Ms. Sandra Boucher
Ms. Judy Bowman
Mrs. David Branham
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff  Crick
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Holloway
Ms. Kay Hull
Mr. and Mrs. Steve (Georgeann) Luxion
Mr. and Mrs. Tucker (Ruth) Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Philip (Linley) Milner
Pairs & Spares Sunday School Class
Pat’s Bunko Girls
The offi  cers and staff  of Planters Bank 
and Trust Company, Greenwood, MS
Ms. Shannon Steen
Ms. Jane Stephens

William Kyle
Cris Glick
Eddie Guillot

Mrs. Judy Landrum
Amber Reed Hill
Mr. Larry Moorhead

Mr. Billy Lawrence
Jimmy & Ann Williamson
James & Sue Culpepper

Mrs. Laverne Smith Lea
Ms. Bonnie B. Beach
Ms. Phyllis Holloway
Mr. Terry Lane Lea
Jim and Jody Rowntree
Mr. and Mrs. Keith (Amanda) Russell

Mrs. Mary Alice Ledger
Hazle M. Daniels and Family

Katie Lindsay
Tuscola Baptist Church

Mrs. Dorothy J. Lloyd
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Billie Marie) Rushing

Mr. Mack Loper
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair
Ms. Judy H. Lacy

Mrs. Peggy Elaine Loyd
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Dr. John Fair Lucas, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mr. Gordon Lyle
Ms. Mary Lou Lott

Catherine Mahan
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Jackie Majors
Mr. and Mrs. Lamar (Donna) Gordon

Mr. David Charles Manchester
Ms. Mary Lou Lott

Mrs. Sandra Manning
Mr. and Mrs. Frank (Sandra) Crosthwait
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew
Ms. Elisabeth Patterson

Zell Manning
Mr. and Mrs. Carl (Eunice) Woolery

Sadie L. Mann
Carrollton Baptist Church

Bob and Jackie Marchetti
Mr. and Mrs. Fred F. Roberts

Linda Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur P. Roberts

Mr. Billy K. Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Randy P. Sullivan

Mrs. Mary Elizabeth Mathes
The sisters and son of the late Mr. 
Newman Webster Jr.

Mr. Brad Matthews
Ms. Betty Glass

Max
Maury McCord

Mrs. Gayle Mayfi eld
Stanton Baptist Church

A Thanksgiving message from one 
of your children—

May God richly bless you
and your family.

“When I came to the BCV they changed my life.  
They changed me from head to toe.  I'm using my 
manners more often and my attitude is changing 
slowly (lol).  I accepted Christ into my life to be 
my Savior and I prayed and asked him to be my 
one and only Father.  He accepted me the way I 
was.  I 'm thankful for houseparents, and for them 
taking care of me.  I'm so thankful for being here.”



Mrs. Jean Morgan Mayfield 
Dr. and Mrs. James H. (Peggi) May

Leanne Brown McCaffery 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan

Mrs. Fay McCarty 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Bettie) Bishop

Mr. Johnny McCharen 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel (Shirley) Hale

Mr. John McCready 
Stanton Baptist Church

Lucy McGuffie 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew

Marion McKenzie 
Mr. and Mrs. D.C. Greer

Mrs. Ruth McKenzie 
Mrs. Mary Ruth Hartford

Mr. Tim McKinley 
Fellowship Baptist Church

Ms. Tracy McLellan 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed (Jan) Lofton

Ms. and Mr. Kathy McLendon 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Billie Marie) Rushing

Mr. and Mrs. Hovis C. (Margie) McPhail 
Mrs. Peggy McLean

Mrs. Dian McWhorter 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mr. W. J. Measels 
Branch Baptist Church

Gray Megginson 
Mr. and Mrs. Heywood Washburn

Lafern Merrill 
Mr. Albert E. Garner

Mrs. Carol Metcalf 
Tuscola Baptist Church

Mr. Joe Miller 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Gail) Bruton 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mr. Tommy Mitchell 
Ms. Clara S. Pierce

Mr. Tommy Mixon 
Ann Lott Denton and Mary Lou Lott

Mrs. Dorothy Moak 
Mr. Keith M. Johnston

Mrs. Phyllis Mobley 
Mr. and Ms. Larry (Sandi) Oakes

Clint Mock 
Ms. Sharon A. Hollier

Mr. Ollie Mohamed 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Billie Marie) Rushing 
Mrs. Tolitha Stanford

Mrs. Betty Monroe 
Mr. and Mrs. Benny Barber

Mrs. Mildred Montague 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Suzanne Monte 
Kolola Springs Baptist Church

Mrs. Debbie Morgan 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie (Pam) Morgan

LaVera Morris 
Mrs. Tolitha Stanford

Mrs. Betty Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. W. M. McElroy

Mrs. Jim Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. Blue Green

Mrs. Juanita Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Jacobs 
Mrs. Martha Robinson

Mrs. Lillie Mae Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel (Dianne) Smith

Mrs. Louise Morris 
Ms. Betty M. Braswell

Noble Morton 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Ms. Grace Moss 
Dorcas Sunday School Class, First 
Baptist Church Clemmons

Marie Mullins 
Harvesters Sunday School Class, 
Pleasant Grove Baptist Church

Mrs. Dolores Munn 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel (Shirley) Hale

Mr. Tom Murphree 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mr. Walter Ray NeCaise 
Ray Napier and Susan Bass 
Bryan, Pace, Sinclair, and Cave Families 
Oleta Mason 
Dr. and Mrs. Steve Mooneyham

Mr. Ted Norris 
Mr. Clifton Myers

Sonny Norris 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry P. Franklin

Mr. Craig Odom 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Davis

Mr. Robert Ogden 
Mr. and Mrs. Reece (Martha) Douglas

Mrs. Shannon Kleinke Orso 
Mrs. Janice L. Haddox

Mr. Richard Owen 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (June) Blair

Mr. Bob Palmer 
Mrs. Peggy Palmer

Mr. Randy Palmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mr. and Mrs. J.V. (Mary K) Parker 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Parker

Mrs. Edna Pennington 
Tuscola Baptist Church

Ms. Madeline Kohane Persons 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Pam) Gnemi

Elizabeth Ann Peters 
Wilbur & Sarah Brunt 
Tommy & Felicia Tadlock

Mrs. Beth Pettway 
Barefoot Springs Baptist Church

Mrs. Betty Pickering 
Mrs. Virginia R. Blackwell

Ms. Nell Ann Pickett 
Ms. Mary Lou Lott

Elise Pierce 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Wilkinson

Jimmie Pinnix 
Ms. Rhonda Crowley 
Mrs. Sheila Huffman

Nancy Poe 
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony (Linda) Kay

Mrs. Gene Wingo Wright Pollock 
Mr. and Mrs. James (Jeanette) O’Mara

Mr. Sammy Pope 
Mr. and Mrs. Clay (Anita) Campbell 
Mr. and Mrs. Krandall (Winnie Len) Howell 
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Polk, Jr.

BCV Tribute Gifts (continued)



Mr. John Potter 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan 
Mr. and Mrs. Scooter (Teresa) 
Henderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Bonnie) 
Hollingsworth 
Mr. and Mrs. Rodger (Vann) Williams

Mrs. Danetta Powell 
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald (Patricia) 
Hasselman

Mazell Prewitt 
Mrs. Elizabeth G. Currey 
Mr. Charles W. Holmes

Mrs. Cindy Price 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Wayne Prince 
Mr. and Mrs. Reece (Martha) Douglas

Syble Pry 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur (Alicia Powell) 
Burnett

Mr. Jonathan Purvis 
Stanton Baptist Church

Mr. Eugene “Gene” Raley 
Mr. and Mrs. George (Charlotte) Eagle

Mr. Bruce Aaron Randall 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lowery

Mrs. Burnice Dyess Rayness 
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Polk, Jr.

Mr. James Edwin Reames 
Dr. and Mrs. Theodore C. Miller

Mr. Kenneth Reaves 
Mr. and Mrs. Billy (Ethel) Whitten

Julia Ree 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Billie Marie) Rushing

Evelyn Reeves 
Galilee First Baptist Church

Mr. and Mrs. George Reeves 
Adult 7 Sunday School Dept., First 
Baptist Church McComb

Heather Rein 
Stanton Baptist Church

Loree Lancaster Knight Rice 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Case 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Combes 
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Heflin 
Ms. Jeanette Keyser 
Robin J. Knapp 
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Patterson

Merlin Richardson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Gail) Bruton 
Mr. and Mrs. Scooter (Teresa) Henderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Bonnie) Hollingsworth

Willie E. Roberson 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Mosley

Cora Belle Roberts 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan 
Whitesand Baptist Church

Louise Robertson 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Mr. John Tillman Robinson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Black

Mr. William Roby 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Ellen Odom Rogers 
Mrs. Brenda Dean

Ms. Betty Rooks 
Ms. Mary Lou Lott

Johnnie Rowell 
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Reed

Mr. Charles Roye 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel (Shirley) Hale 
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse R. Johnson

Ms. Tommie Ann Reeves Sanderford 
Ms. Mary Lou Lott

Mrs. Brenda Turnipseed Schempp 
Liberty High School Class of 1962

Mr. Thomas V. Scott 
Rev. and Mrs. Harold (Charlotte) Scott

Mr. Allen Shaffer, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby (Iris) Mathews

Knowlton Shaw 
Mrs. Brenda Dean

Mr. Jay Shows 
Branch Baptist Church

Mrs. Bernard Shuff 
Mrs. Joy B. Roberts

Mr. David Sims 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew

Judy Smith 
Heaven Bound Adult 5 Class,  
Crossway Church

Mary Katherine Smith 
Betty and Ronnie Crosby

Mr. Samuel Smith 
Jimmy & Ann Williamson 
James & Sue Culpepper

Rev. Bob Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Lynn Hughes Sorey 
Ms. Judy H. Lacy

Mr. Louis Spaggiari 
Mr. and Mrs. Byron (Cathy) Kyle

Mr. R. C. Speights 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny E. Hamilton 
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie (Delia) Speights

Ms. Martha Speights 
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie (Delia) Speights

Bro. Alan Stephens 
Branch Baptist Church



William Douglas (Big Shot) Stephens 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman (Sharon) Dungan

Mr. Mike Stewart 
Class of 1960

Mrs. Lodena Stewart 
Branch Baptist Church

Dr. Herbert Street 
Mrs. Joy B. Roberts

Mr. Billy Joe Strong 
Mr. and Mrs. Rodis Wheeler

Mr. Ronnie Sullivan 
Jimmy & Ann Williamson 
James & Sue Culpepper

Mr. James Swager 
The Kents Men’s Sunday School Class, 
First Baptist Church Brookhaven

Mr. Don Swindle 
Mrs. Sheila Huffman 
Matt Pogue Family

Mr. Don Sykes 
Ms. Judy H. Lacy

Ms. Retha Tanner 
Trinity Baptist Church

Fletcher Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Ann) Smothers

Mr. Robert Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Byron (Cathy) Kyle

Mrs. Dean Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Mrs. Dorothy Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton 
Mr. and Mrs. Krandall (Winnie  
Len) Howell

Rev. Armond Dalfrise Taylor 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom (Bettye) Coward 
Tommy and Vicki Rodgers

Mrs. Betty Jean Albritton Templeton 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Mrs. Robbie Thead 
Rev. and Mrs. William B. Webb

Sybil Thornton 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Ann) Smothers

Mr. Cotton Thrasher 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew

Mrs. Shirley Welch Timbes 
Ann Lott Denton and Mary Lou Lott

Lynette S. Tindle 
Mrs. Brenda Dean 
Mrs. Tolitha Stanford

Mr. Charles Townsend 
Mrs. Opal Townsend

Mrs. Laurel B. Travis 

Mr. Charles W. Holmes 
Mrs. Tolitha Stanford

Ms. Andrea Tynes 
Mr. and Mrs. Jackie (Carolyn) Wooley

Mr. Glenn Upchurch 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry (Jean) Bennett

Eddie D. Upshaw 
Mr. Andy Oakes

Mr. Eddie Vanstory 
Mrs. Gloria Green

Sandra Varnell 
Kolola Springs Baptist Church

Mrs. Beverly Vaughan 
Mrs. Sheila Huffman

Mr. Ron Vaughn 
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley (Carolyn) Downs

Mrs. Jenny McGaugh Vest 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mrs. Charlotte Vickers 
Ginger Fulce Brown 
Mancel and Nancy Fulce 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie (Pam) Morgan 
Mr. and Mrs. Morgan Scribner

Mr. Harry Vickery 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis (Kaye) Buchanan

Mr. Jerry Wade 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Alan Wallace 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Juanita Wallace 
Mary Lofton

Mrs. Barbara Ward 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney (Paula) Albritton

Mrs. Jo Helen Watson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Bonnie) 
Hollingsworth

Mr. James Webb 
Franklin’s Heating & Air  
Conditioning, Inc.

Mrs. Patricia Weeks 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles (Myra) Dew 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Ms. Mary N. Welch 
Mr. and Mrs. Clay (Paula) Caston

Mr. Wesley Whitaker 
Mr. and Ms. Larry (Sandi) Oakes

Mr. Ken White 
Ladies Adult IV Sunday School Class, 
McCool Baptist Church

Mrs. Barbara White 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur P. Roberts

Mrs. Elaine Peay White 
Pheba Baptist Church

Mrs. Melba White 
Ms. Patricia Lee Rogers

Mr. Garland Whittington 
Class of 1960

Mrs. Carolyn Blackwell Wiggins 
Ann Lott Denton and Mary Lou Lott

Mrs. Estelle Williams 
Ruth & Cheer Sunday School Class, 
Juniper Grove Baptist Church 
Ms. Betty V. Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel (Dianne) Smith

Richard Willis 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry (Ann) Smothers

Ms. Shirley Wilson 
Ann Lott Denton and Mary Lou Lott

Mr. J. C. Winters 
Stanton Baptist Church

Mrs. Rita Wise 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim (Billie Marie) Rushing 
Mrs. Tolitha Stanford

Mrs. Maguerite Woodard 
Fellowship Baptist Church

Mr. Lloyd Wood 
Jimmie and Cindy Crain

Mrs. Floyce Woods 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Jo) Jenkins

Dean Wright 
Tommy & Denise Farrar 
Chet & Molly Crawford 
Patsy Wright

Mr. Warren Wright, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. James (Jeanette) O’Mara

Mr. Ralph Youngblood 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy (Cynthia) Wilkinson

Mr. Robert Young 
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley (Carolyn) Downs

BCV Tribute Gifts (continued)
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More than once I have heard acquaintances and 
friends make a comment similar to, “I am ready for 
the end of 2020 and the beginning of 2021.”  I must 
admit, I have had similar thoughts myself, but I am 
challenged to examine my motives in that sentiment.  
I was recently reminded of the Isaiah 43 passage, 
“Remember not the former things, nor consider the 
things of old.  Behold I am doing a new thing; now it 
springs forth, do you not perceive it?  I will make a 
way in the wilderness and rivers in the desert.”  The 
challenge is this:  am I more focused on not dwelling 
on the “former things” or am I looking forward with 
great anticipation to the “new thing?”  It is true that 
2020 has been fi lled with it seems an inordinate 
number of challenges and heartaches.  We certainly 

can celebrate the goodness of God in protecting 
us and providing for us in those challenges.  I am, 
however, very much looking forward to whatever new 
thing God has in store for us in the new year.  How 
about you?  I am confi dent God wants to use the 
BCV to facilitate change in the lives of at-risk children 
and families; and I look forward to seeing many lives 
changed in 2021. Let’s not squander these fi nal days 
of 2020 but fi nish strong and prepare our hearts and 
lives to serve God well in 2021.  

Director of Communications

Personal Reflection

YEAR-END REMINDERS 
YEAR-END GIVING OPTIONS
The support from ministry partners like you during the holiday season helps us continue to share the gospel of Christ with the children in our care. 
Please consider a year-end gift to the BCV. Remember, all donations to be counted on your 2020 income tax must be postmarked on or 
before Thursday, December 31st. As you consider a year-end gift to the BCV, consider the gift options below to maximize your impact and 
potentially reduce your taxes. 

CASH: Donating cash is the easiest way to make a gift to The Baptist Children’s Village to help 
care for children.

APPRECIATED ASSETS: Donating stocks, bonds, mutual funds and other appreciated 
assets is a great way to make a signifi cant impact in helping BCV children and potentially take 
advantage of certain tax savings.  To donate appreciated assets, contact your brokerage fi rm 
and contact us at 601-952-2422 so we can coordinate the transfer.  

IRA DISTRIBUTION: If you are at least 70½ years of age, instead of depositing the required 
minimum distribution (RMD) from your individual retirement account into your bank account, 
you can have it sent to The Baptist Children’s Village—up to $100,000 per year tax free.

MATCHING GIFTS: Many companies have matching gift programs in which they will match 
your gifts to the BCV. These kinds of programs double the impact of your gift. 

LIFE INSURANCE: Donating a matured life insurance policy can help you give a future 
sizeable gift commitment to the BCV without reducing your income today.

REAL ESTATE: By donating real estate to the BCV you’ll bypass the capital gains tax and 
receive a fair market value tax deduction.

BEQUEST: By including the BCV in your will, you can create a legacy to help at-risk children 
with no cost to you today.

If you have any questions about any of these ways of giving, please contact Tim McWilliams, 
Director of Partner Ministries, at 601.952.2422. This material has been prepared for informational 
purposes only.  You should consult your own tax, legal and accounting advisors with questions.

https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/give/planned-giving
https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/
https://www.baptistchildrensvillage.com/give
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